
   Report 

 

 

Subject:  Sign Variance Application – Wall Sign – 54 First 

Street 

Department:  Corporate Services 

Division:  Clerks/By-law 

Report #:  CPS-CL-2020-25 

Meeting Date:  September 28, 2020 

 

 
 Orangeville Forward – Strategic Plan 
 
Priority Area:  Strong Governance 
 

Objective:  Transparent and fair decision-making processes  

Sustainable Neighbourhood Action Plan 

Theme: Not applicable  

Strategy:  Not applicable 

 

 

Recommendations 
 
That report CPS-CL-2020-25, regarding Sign Variance (Wall Sign) – Dr. Hannah 
Lemke – 54 First Street be received; and 
 
That the sign variance request be denied. 
 

Background and Analysis 

On June 15, 2020, John Lemke on behalf of his daughter Dr. Hannah Lemke contacted 
the By-law Division with respect to erecting new signs at 54 First Street. 

John Lemke subsequently provided By-law staff drawings of the proposed signage. 
Attachment #1 shows the proposed signage. As shown, the applicant’s request is to 
place one (1) ground sign measuring 1.4m X 0.9m and one (1) wall sign measuring 
0.6m x 3.0m (1.8 m2). 



Report # CPS-CL-2020-025  Page 2 

 

The subject property being 54 First Street is a corner lot with frontage facing both First 
Street and Fead Street.  

The property has a C5 zoning classification which is subject to the regulations outlined 
in section 6.3 of Sign By-law 28-2013, as amended. Section 6.3 does not permit a wall 
sign but allows one (1) ground sign per lot having a maximum sign area of 1.5 m2 and a 
maximum height of 2m. 

Ground Sign 

The placement of the proposed ground sign is near the sightline of Fead Street and 
First Street. By-law Division staff circulated the ground sign permit application to 
Infrastructure Services for review and comment on any potential motorist or pedestrian 
safety issues. Infrastructure Services staff were satisfied with the proposed placement 
of the ground sign and as a result a sign permit was issued on June 30, 2020. 

Wall Sign 

The applicant is requesting approval of a sign variance for a wall sign based on: 

 the approval of a sign variance for a wall sign by AC Cannabis Corp located at 59 
First Street; and 

 that the ground sign may not be visible to motorists 

 

Staff do not support approval of the sign variance request as: 

 the approval of a sign variance for a wall sign at 59 First Street was supported as 
both the provincial and federal government requires signage that clearly identifies 
the business on the exterior of the authorized cannabis store and a ground sign 
could not be placed on the property based on its dimensions.  A copy of Report 
CPS-CL-2020-21 is attached for your reference (Attachment 2) 

 the approved ground sign is located on a prominent corner in Orangeville that 

experiences significant pedestrian and vehicular traffic 

Should Council wish to approve the sign variance request it is recommended that such 

approval be conditional upon obtaining a sign permit. 
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Financial Impact 

 
Revenues have been collected for the sign variance fee of $200.00.  

 
Respectfully submitted Prepared by 
 
Andrea McKinney, General Manager Chris Johnston, By-law and  
Corporate Services Property Standards Officer  
 
Karen Landry, Clerk 
Corporate Services 
 
Attachments:  
 

1. Approved Ground Sign and Proposed Wall Sign 

2. Report CPS-CL-2020-21 
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ATTACHMENT #1 – PROPOSED GROUND SIGNAGE - 
APPROVED 
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ATTACHMENT #2 – REPORT CPS-CL-2020-21 
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